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President: Barbara Salisbury
812-369-0355
Barbara.salisbury@att.net
Subscribe to the ACBI listserv (Indiana-l@acblists.org) by going to www.acblists.org and click on the ACB-Indiana link.
ACBI Website
Focus is published four times a year: March, June, September, and December.  It is available via e-Mail, in large print, on cassette and PC disk, with special translated file for Braille output.  Article submissions should be sent to the editor by: March 1, June 1, September 1, or November 15.  
Rita Kersh edits this newsletter and can be contacted at hoosierrita60@gmail.com or 1820 G Street, Bedford, Indiana 47421.
Cheryl Sparks narrates the Focus for cassette output.  Don Koors is responsible for the printing and mailing of hard copies, as well as e-mail distribution and cassette duplication and distribution.
Ways to contribute to the American Council of the Blind of Indiana:
1) Those much-needed contributions, which are tax-deductible, can be sent to ACBI, Attn: Cindy Brooking, 676 VFW Road, Mitchell, Indiana 47446 or through our website noted above.
2) Shop Amazon and support ACBI 
3) Vehicle donations: 1-800-929-8659.  You can donate cars, trucks, vans, and boats.  Live operators are on hand 7 days a week and it includes free pick-up.
4) Consider including a gift to ACBI in your Last Will and Testament.  
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From Your President

By Barbara Salisbury

Dear ACBI members:

We’re kicking the summer off with a lot of activity, so read on in this letter for more detail!

First, and foremost!  We are celebrating ACBI’s Fiftieth Anniversary and planning a picnic for Aug. 21st at Brown County State Park.  We have also set aside a block of rooms in hopes that y’all will make this a little vacation weekend!  The picnic is ACBI’s treat, but please see Rita Kersh’s article detailing the R.S.V.P. for the picnic, making reservations at the Abe Martin Lodge, and other activity related details.  Also, you may reference our website www.acb-indiana.org for details; and keep in touch with our Indiana email list.  Please also reach out to Rita with any questions at: hoosierrita60@gmail.com.

Our next Information Station call Monday, July 12th, will be all about voting at the national convention i.e., how to do it, how to connect with your ACBI delegates to express your voting preferences, etc.  The national convention delegates this year are: Delegate Barbara Salisbury:  Barbara.salisbury@att.net, alternate delegate Dee Ann Hart: d64hart@outlook.com, and nominating committee representative Bill Sparks: bill@billsparks.org.  We will also discuss the candidates for the ACB Board of Directors and the Board of Publications.  Watch the ACB website and your emails from ACB for opportunities to hear from the candidates.  There will be a candidate forum on June 29th and June 30th at 9:00 p.m. EST.  You may also check out their candidate pages on the ACB website.  

We have set up an email by which you can convey your choice of candidate to your delegate representatives for the affiliate vote.  Remember, you have an individual vote, which we will explain further the difference at the July Information Station call, but you also can have a voice in how your affiliate votes.  The email to use for the affiliate vote is:  delegate@acb-indiana.org.  Please use this email, and not the Indiana email list, to communicate your choice.  The Indiana email list is public, so please again email with your candidate choice to delegate@acb-indiana.org so that your affiliate can vote accordingly based on percentage.  delegate@acb-indiana.org.

Don’t miss our July Information Station call so you are prepared to vote at the ACB national conference and convention!  Please reach out by email to me or Dee with any questions.  Our emails are listed above.

Important!  Keep our joint state convention with ACBO on your calendar, scheduled for Oct. 29th-31st.  The convention will be hosted this year by ACB Ohio and held in Columbus, Ohio.  We will, of course, be holding our annual auction, so please reach out with any auction items to Lynn Powers, auction chair, at: powlynn@gmail.com.  Keep in touch with your Indiana email list and our website www.ACB-indiana.org for more details.  We will have more to share as early as August.

Lastly, ACBI will be addressing a number of seats on our own Board of Directors this year: all of the officers and 3 Directors’ positions.  So, if you are interested in running for a position and would like to be considered by the nominating committee, please email our nominating committee chair, Regina Vonderhaar at: rvonderhaar@att.net.

Happy summer to everyone, and I hope to hear you on the July Information Station call and see you at the picnic in August!
ACBI Celebrating 50th in Brown County!

By Rita Kersh
It’s hard to believe, but ACBI is 50 this year!

To celebrate we will hold a picnic on Saturday, August 21, 2021 at the Recreation Building Shelter in Brown County State Park.  

You can enter from either the north or west gates where you will pay $7.00 for an all-day pass.  15-passenger vans will be charged $2.00 per person. The shelter is halfway through the park, right before you enter the campgrounds.  There is plenty of room to spread out and have activities.  

We have reserved the building from 9:00 a.m. until 11:00 p.m. (for us to use as a main hang-out throughout the day). 
The picnic will begin at 12:00 noon and is being prepared by the restaurant in the Abe Martin Lodge.  So, food and drinks, plus the anniversary cake/cupcakes will be provided by ACBI.  If anyone would like to bring snacks or desserts, feel free to do so.  We’ll have a dessert auction and plenty of door prizes.

For those who would like to stay overnight on Friday, August 20 and/or Saturday, August 21, a block of ten rooms have been reserved for us.  The room rate is $115.99 per night ($129.91 with tax).  To make reservations, call 877-563-4371 and use the group code 0820AC.  You will have to make your reservations by July 20, 2021 to get this reduced price.
The reserved rooms consist of two queen beds, with standard amenities, plus four Aquatic Center wrist bands.

Brown County State Park has lots to do.  Besides the Aquatic Center where the Lazy River and the water slide are located, there is an Olympic sized pool, horseback rides with a guide, trails, climb the fire tower and more.  
In Nashville, you can contact the Brown County visitors Center, 812-988-7303 or www.browncounty.com to find out what special events are going on in town while you are there.  Here’s a sample of what is usually going on in downtown Nashville: Heritage Mall 41 S. Van Buren Street www.facebook.com/heritagemallllc/; live music on Friday nights at the Hard Truth Hills restaurant www.bigwoodsrestaurants.com/hardtruthhills, 812-720-4840; Brown County Inn, 1-800-772-5249, 51 state Rd 46 east; Saturday, the Farmer’s Market has music from 11:00 AM-2:00 PM to learn more about music, Google “brown county connection” for details and to find out more check out https://www.browncounty.com › Events.
Please let me know if you plan to attend the picnic and how many guests will be coming with you.  I need to hear from you by July 15 in order to know how much food to order from the restaurant.  My e-mail is hoosierrita60@gmail.com or phone 812-278-3038.
Get excited, it’ll be a fun celebration!

ACBI Awards Four Dobson Scholarships

By Rita Kersh

After several years of seeking recipients for our Dobson Scholarship, which was established by the family of Ardis Dobson in 2007, this year we have been successful in fulfilling this request.

The scholarship was established to provide a $1,000 scholarship to an individual pursuing a degree in Vision Rehabilitation Therapy who is ready to begin their internship portion of their educational program.

The original criteria required applicants to be from Indiana, but this was very limiting.  The ACBI Dobson Scholarship committee came up with a new plan to reach out to potential applicants by offering the scholarship to eligible applicants who graduated from a high school in Indiana, Ohio, Kentucky, Illinois or Michigan.  Through this effort we quickly received applications from four students.
We have now awarded the Dobson Scholarship to Chelsea Clayton from Florida, Sarah Kessler from Ohio, Mark Malone from Georgia and Tamerit Brunson from Illinois.

ACBI is honored to have played a role in managing the Dobson Scholarship and awarding it to four deserving students.  We wish them the very best in their career paths.

Circle City Chapter News

​ By Gerry Koors

As I write, this summer has already given us some very warm days.  We know that there will be plenty more hot days ahead.
So far this year of 2021 our meetings have all been by phone.  In January, we discussed program possibilities that could be done by phone.  In February, Charles Hyde, director of the Benjamin Harrison Presidential site, told us about the many programs they have to offer and many important and interesting facts about President Harrison.  He did an excellent job.  

In March, we shared our own St. Patrick’s Day and Easter experiences, both fun and spiritual, which would apply to Easter.  

For our April meeting, Gerry Koors Gave us a short history lesson about our own state of Indiana.

For our last meeting in May until fall, Kate Kunk shared with us about all the services that are provided by Central Indiana Council on Aging (CICOA).  This is an agency that provides services to individuals with disabilities and older individuals to meet many of their needs.  

We plan to have a picnic August 7th.  This is one summer event for us each year.  

In closing, I leave you with this thought from Reverend Theodore Hesburgh, President, Notre Dame University, 1957-1987: “Do as much as you can, as well as you can, as long as you can and don’t complain about the things you can no longer do.”
SCAVI news

By Rich Vonderhaar
The best news we have to pass along is, with the pandemic being more under control, we are back to meeting regularly and most of our members are attending again.
At our April meeting Kari Goodman gave a wonderful presentation which included a demonstration of the Bard app. 
In May, Marcy Tincher from Pinnacle Fire talked about fire safety.  

In June, we had our picnic at Thornton Park in Bedford.  With our members bringing good food, everyone leaving with a “white elephant” prize and good entertainment, the day was a fun one.  Rain didn’t keep our members and guests away.
Over the Back Fence

Summer Bar Jokes, Summer Job: For her summer job, my 18-year-old daughter arranged interviews at several day-care centers.  At one meeting, she sat down on one of the kiddie seats, no simple task for most people. The interview went well, and at the end, the day-care center director asked the standard question, "Can you give me one good reason we should hire you?" "Because I fit in the chairs." She got the job. 
Two-Year-Old: My two-year-old cousin scared us one summer by disappearing during our lakeside vacation.  More than a dozen relatives searched the forest and shoreline, and everyone was relieved when we found Alex playing calmly in the woods.  "Listen to me, Alex," his mother said sharply. "From now on when you want to go someplace, you tell Mommy first, okay?" Alex thought about that for a moment and said, "Okay. Disney World." 
Forecast Vacationing in Vermont: I picked up the local paper to check out the forecast.  It read: Today: Sunny, 76. Tonight: Not so sunny, 55. 
The Beach: Our first day at a resort, my wife and I decided to hit the beach. When I went back to our room to get something to drink, one of the hotel maids was making our bed.  I grabbed my cooler and was on my way out when I paused and asked, "Can we drink beer on the beach?" "Sure," she said, "but I have to finish the rest of the rooms beforehand."  
Canadian Summer: I asked my Canadian friend, "Did you have a good Summer?  He replied, "Yes indeed, we had a great picnic that afternoon!" 
Miniature Golf: It was at a miniature golf course on a brutally hot day when I saw a father with 3 kids.  "Who's winning?" I asked cheerfully.  "I am," said one. "No, I am,” said another.
National Braille Press Produces 35,000 Large Print and Braille Menus for Starbucks Stores

Large print and braille menus made of a durable material are now available at every Starbucks store location in the U.S. and Canada.
Braille and Large Print Starbuck Menus

“We commend Starbucks for its strong commitment to accessibility.  These beautiful braille and large print menus will be in every Starbucks location in the United States and Canada,” said Brian Mac Donald, President of NBP.
BOSTON (PRWEB) MAY 19, 2021 
National Braille Press (NBP), based in Boston, MA, produced 35,000 braille and large print menus for all Starbucks company-operated and licensed store locations in the U.S. and Canada as part of the company’s efforts to create a more accessible experience for blind and low-vision customers. The U.S. menus are printed in English and the Canadian menus are available in both French and English based on region.

Starbucks first began offering braille and large print menus in 2012.  The updated menus were commissioned this year as part of the company’s ongoing work to improve and enhance the accessibility of physical and digital experiences for Starbucks partners (employees) and customers through inclusive design.  The new braille and large print menus now feature an expanded assortment of Starbucks core food and beverage items so that low vision and blind customers can have access to a wider variety of Starbucks offerings.  As part of Starbucks inclusive design process to co-create solutions with the disability community, the company also integrated feedback and input on the redesigned menus from National Braille Press and Starbucks customers.

Produced on a durable material called PPG TESLIN®, a synthetic stock that is made of plastic but still holds ink like paper means that these menus can be wiped down with sanitizer between customers without the ink running or the quality of the braille being compromised.

“We commend Starbucks for its strong commitment to accessibility.  These beautiful braille and large print menus will be in every Starbucks location in the United States and Canada, ”said Brian Mac Donald, President of NBP. “And we are excited that millions of blind and low vision people in North America will have independent access to read these menus.”

“We want to provide an accessible and inclusive experience for every Starbucks customer, ”said Sevana Massih, Inclusion and Diversity manager of accessibility.  “Part of that work is ensuring we are bringing in the disability community to get their feedback on tools and resources like menus and understand what we can improve to enhance their experience. We’re proud of working with National Braille Press and collaborating with our blind and low vision customers to provide access to all of the great offerings we have at Starbucks.”
Contact Information for 2021 Board of Directors
Officers:

President: Barbara Salisbury, Bloomington

812-369-0355, Barbara.salisbury@att.net

Vice-president: Rita Kersh, Bedford 

812-278-3038, Hoosierrita60@gmail.com 

Secretary: Kari Goodman, Mitchell

812-276-7646, klgoodman1976@gmail.com

Treasurer: Cindy Brooking, Mitchell
812-797-2185, cindyfleener@yahoo.com 

Past president: Lynn Powers, Indianapolis

powlynn@gmail.com 
Directors: 

Mike Adams, Bloomington

zumadams-hsg@yahoo.com
Ted Boardman, Bloomington

tedboardman@yahoo.com

Michelle Hahn, Bloomington

michellekhahn@gmail.com
Deanne Hart, Muncie

d64hart@outlook.com

Gerry Koors, Indianapolis

Gerrykoors@aol.com

Bill Sparks, Indianapolis

bill@billsparks.org
Regina Vonderhaar, Bedford

rvonderhaar@att.net
Vicky Western, Columbia City

vwestern9@gmail.com
Mellissa Wobschall, West Lafayette

mkwobsch@gmail.com
Chapter Representatives:
Circle City: John Huffman
j73.huffman@comcast.net

Heartland Association: Mary Stores
mstores@indiana.edu
SCAVI: Dolly Sowder, Bedford
mdsowder90@sbcglobal.net

NOTE: Mention of products and services in this newsletter is for informational purposes only and does not imply endorsement of any such product of service by the American Council of the Blind of Indiana.
RENEWAL/MEMBER APPLICATION

Persons interested in becoming a member or renewing their membership need only to send their check for $7, payable to ACBI, to Cindy Brooking, 676 VFW Road, Mitchell, Indiana 47446, along with the following information:
Name ___________________________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________________________
City/State/Zip: ____________________________________________________
Phone Number: (____) _____________________________________________
E-Mail Address: ___________________________________________________
Occupation: ______________________________________________________
Newsletter Format Preference: 

____ E-Mail ____ Audiocassette____ Large Print ____ Computer Disk
Blind or visually impaired? ___ yes ___no
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                    Free Matter For

Attn: Donald Koors                                          The Blind                                                  

5885 North Central Avenue 

Indianapolis, IN 46220-2509
April-June, 2021
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